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WELLINGTON TOWN COUNCIL

                28 Fore Street, Wellington, Somerset TA21 8AQ

Tel: 01823 662855
E-mail: info@wellingtontowncouncil.co.uk

COUNCIL MEETING

You are summoned to attend a meeting of Wellington Town Council to be held in the main hall of the United Reformed Church in Fore Street, Wellington on Monday 3 July 2017 at 7p.m.
Greg Dyke

Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. APOLOGIES
2. COUNCILLOR VACANCY – WELLINGTON NORTH WARD

To report that Mark Lithgow has been elected as a councillor to represent the Wellington North Ward

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

To receive declarations of personal or prejudicial interests, in accordance with the Code of Conduct. The usual declarations made by members are set out at the end of the agenda.
4. MINUTES

To confirm the minutes of:
Council Planning and Council on 5 June 2017 (copies attached)
5. TOWN MAYOR’S ANNOUNCEMENTS 

6. POLICE REPORT 
7. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION TIME
8. GRANTS

The following applications for grant have been received:

(a) Somerset Red Arrow Majorettes

An application for a grant has been received from the Somerset Red Arrow Majorettes. They are a locally based troupe and are asking for £1,380 towards a total cost of £1,880 to provide uniforms and equipment for its members.

Full details of the application have been previously circulated.
At the beginning of the financial year the Council made £15,000 available in its Grants budget. Following grants already awarded this year there is £6,3278 left in the 2017/18 budget.
9. PROVISION OF PARKING SPACES IN WELLINGTON

At the May 2017 meeting Councillor Barr drew attention to a perceived problem with unauthorised on-street parking in and around the town. He particularly felt that there were insufficient parking attendants and that the limited time they spent in the town was not used to its best advantage. Members agreed that at times unauthorised and irresponsible on-street parking adversely affected the flow of traffic. It was agreed that appropriate evidence be gathered before proceeding any further.
Since then I have contacted Parking Services for advice on how best any evidence might be gathered. They explained that if there was to be any change in the level of parking enforcement the Council would need to explain why and what it was hoping to achieve. There would be a cost involved if the level of enforcement was increased. They suggested that the Council should provide evidence through a survey highlighting areas, dates and time of traffic congestion which could be significantly reduced through additional enforcement.  They would then take an initial look at the current provision and review against WTC’s request and reasons.

Parking Services have said that where there is an identified regular or intermittent need for additional pro-active enforcement this might be arranged. However, details of what and where the problem is along with an idea of what we would be trying to achieve would help them.

10. REPORTS BACK FROM COMMITTEES, SUB GROUPS AND OUTSIDE BODIES
(a) Environment Committee
The minutes of a meeting of the Environment Committee held on 14 June 2017 are attached.
Attention is drawn to the recommendation to Council regarding town centre seating. The report from Councillor Thorne regarding this matter is included.

(b) SALC - West Area meeting - 22 June 2017

This meeting provided an opportunity for discussion and questions with Penny James on the Taunton Deane/West Somerset merger. It also involved discussion on issues associated with the A358.
Councillor Lloyd attended the meeting and will report further.
(c) Wellington One

Municipal Journal 2017 Awards - Angela Bolitho from the Avon and Somerset Constabulary and Simon Lewis of TDBC attended the 2017 MJ Awards in London yesterday to represent the range of partners and officers who work in the three One Teams in Halcon, North Taunton and Wellington.  The One Teams had been shortlisted as a finalist in the category "Delivering Better Outcomes".  Members will know from their recent meeting with Peter Joint, the Wellington One Team Co-ordinator that the One Team model is simple in its concept - all public sector officers working collaboratively on the ground to provide joined up responses to individuals and families in today’s high demand communities; the impact of this approach to those communities has been profound.  The judges were really impressed with the One Team model. They highlighted the One Team model as one they 'Highly Commended' but it missed out on winning the first place to Hampshire. This 'Highly Commended' is a reflection of the great work everyone doing.  https://awards.themj.co.uk/winners
(d) Youth Voice

May saw Youth Voice focus on Health and Wellbeing with Years 9 &10 pupils all randomly selected. The groups held remain a confidential safe space for the young people. Each pupil receives school e-praise points for contributing. 
After speaking with 2 small groups of Year 10 girls and Year 9 boys it was interesting to see the differences in conversation that developed from the same questions. 
Conversations were had about healthy eating, fitness and exercise as well as the use of illegal substances, drinking and smoking. Sexual health was raised; advice, consent contraception and relationships were all discussed. Mental health, counselling and mindfulness meditation were also debated in the groups. 

These findings have been previously circulated to Wellington Town Councillors, Wellington One, Court Fields School and the Police for their information. 

With the feedback from the young people in these groups already creating some change, which we hope will lead to successful outcomes. 

11. SOUTH SOMERSET CARNIVAL PARK
At the last meeting members received a presentation which drew attention to the plight of many local Carnival Clubs who were finding it increasingly difficult to build their entries due to a lack of available “build homes”. The South Somerset Federation of Clubs were worried that yet more of their clubs would fold because of this.
Rather than wait for this to happen a local group had been formed with the specific aim to reverse the trend. The South Somerset Carnival Park Committee were currently engaged in identifying a suitable area to create a Carnival Park. Such locations already exist in other key Carnival towns including Bridgwater and Glastonbury. Their vision based on the model in Glastonbury was to see the local Carnival community united in one location; where it could store, build, develop and grow. www.southsomersetcarnivalpark.co.uk
The SSCP Committee are therefore asking for this Council’s support.
12. ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT
(a) HMRC - £770.39 - June deductions

(b) Somerset County Council - £267.45 - Superannuation for Deputy Clerk

(c) Somerset County Council - £74.40 - Pension Fund deficit

(d) Wellington Self Storage - £110.40 - Storage of Christmas Lights

(e) Chess - £85.32 – Telephone and broadband
(f) AIS Contract Cleaners - £57.60 – Office and Chamber cleaning
(g) Konica Minolta - £265.46 – Photocopier rental

(h) Konica Minolta - £55.72 – Photocopying

(i) Life Central - £32.50 – Room hire for Rhonda Lovell (HRA funds)

(j) Hinewood - £10 – window cleaning

(k) Stonehenge Masonry - £1,900 – 50% deposit for work on War Memorial

(l) Quayside Publishing - £300 – 6 months online publishing on Around Wellington

DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

Members of Somerset County Council:

Councillors A Govier, J Hunt and J Thorne
Members of Taunton Deane Borough Council

Councillors R Bowrah, W Brown, A Govier, R Henley, J Hunt, G James, J Reed and V Stock-Williams 
26 June 2017
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